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1. Introduction

Those employers who are paid on Principal or Chief Officer pay grades have the opportunity to receive additional salary above the top of the normal incremental scale.  

This is provided that they have been on the top spinal point of their grade for at least a year and they have received either effective or highly effective ratings from their appraisals.

Chief Officers may receive one increment above the top of their salary and Principal Officers may receive a maximum of two additional increments*.

2. The Process

2.1. Following an appraisal, the line manager will inform the employee that they are going to be recommended for a threshold payment.  

2.2. The line manager will complete a Threshold Payment Application Form (ref. TPAF), available from the HR intranet site.

2.3. The form will give the employee’s details, rankings from recent appraisals, reasons why the line manager believes the individual should receive the threshold payment and the value of the threshold (one increment for the Chief Officer grades and up to two increments for Principal Officer grades).  

2.4. When the line manager has completed the form and supplied any supporting paperwork, it will be forwarded to the relevant Chief Officer for authorisation. 

2.5. If the Chief Officer agrees that the employee should receive a threshold payment, they will authorise the form and send it to the Assistant Director (Customer Focus) ~ HR, who along with the Chief Executive will verify the form and recommend payment or non payment of the threshold. The decision by the Chief Executive is final and not subject to appeal.

2.6. If the application is successful, the employee will receive payment with effect from 1st April. Any payment will be pensionable, taxable and paid in accordance with normal pay periods. HR will write to the employee to confirm the details.

2.7. If the Chief Officer does not recommend that the employee should receive a threshold payment, they should discuss the matter with HR in the first instance. After this, the Chief Officer will meet with the relevant line manager to explain the reasons why and that a further application can be made the following year. 

* subject to the maximum SCP of the London pay spine for PO grades (SCP 70) 
2.8. If an employee is successful in receiving a threshold payment, they will be informed that this payment is not permanent and should their performance become unsatisfactory, the line manager can withdraw the payment.

2.9. Authorisation and Verification Guide

	Who should submit the application form?
	Line Manager



	Who should authorise the application form?
	Chief Officer



	Who should verify the application form?
	Chief Executive and Human Resources




3. Appeals

There is no right of appeal at any stage of this procedure.

4. Incremental Progression

For those who have received one spinal point as their threshold, there is no automatic incremental progression.  Progression through to the second point will be dependent on a second successful application following the same procedure. 

5. Monitoring 

Human Resources will monitor threshold applications for consistency and to ensure that there are no claims of different treatment based on race, gender, disability, sexuality and religion/belief. 

6. Further Information

For additional information on this document you should contact HR Express.
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